
NOTICES OF MOTION 
 
 The following Notice of Motions has been received:- 
  
 1. Corporate Parenting and Foster Care 
 “That this council notes: 
 The vital role and responsibility of all Elected Members as Corporate 
 Parents to the Borough’s Children and Young People in Care. 
  We support the work of Children's Services in actively 
 encouraging the recruitment of foster carers in Bury. 
 
 This Council supports and is committed to the provision of child 
 centred, high quality foster care; giving the maximum stability 
 possible for our young people so to improve their life chances 
 among their peers and give them the best chance of success in 
 their own lives. 
 
 This Council resolves to support an active campaign to raise 
 awareness and provide accessible information about foster 
 caring with the aim to increase the recruitment of foster carers in 
 Bury.”  
 

 In the names of Councillors J Frith, N Parnell, J Grimshaw, A 
Audin, K Audin, M Bailey, N Bayley, D Boden, P Bury, J.Byrne, G 
Campbell, D Cassidy, J Columbine, M Connolly, A Cummings, T 
Holt, A Isherwood, M James, J Lewis, A Matthews, A Quinn, K 
Rothwell, R Shori, J Smith, T Tariq and S Walmsley. 
 
2. Township Forums and Section 106 
 
“This Council notes:  
1 The progress made towards more local decision making in the 
Borough, most recently through the development of Township 
Forums.  
2 The resources that are available, and are likely to be available in 
the future, through income as a result of Section 106 of the Town 
and Country Planning Act 1990.  
This Council resolves:  
1.  To identify ways in which decisions around Section 106 
expenditure can be made by Township Forums. 
2.  To ask that the Leader bring a report to a future meeting of the 
Executive, or this Council as appropriate, outlining a process of how 
Township Forums can make decisions about Section 106 
expenditure in the future. This report will outline how Township 
Forums will receive appropriate advice and guidance from Officers 
and outline how decisions can be made about Section 106 monies 
whose area of benefit covers more than one Township.  
3.  That this report be brought before the end of the 2011-12 
municipal year.” 
 

 In the names of Councillors M D’Albert, V D’Albert, Garner, 
 O’Hanlon and Pickstone.  


